CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT
AIR QUALITY PROGRAM

1 Civic Plaza

Room 3023
Albuquerque, NM 87102
Tel: {505) 768-1972

Sarah Vance July 23, 2024
GCC Rio Grande, Inc. Certified Mail #: 7003 2260 0003 9464 4620
PO Box 100 Return Receipt Requested

11783 State Highway 337 South
Tijeras, NM 87059

Subject: Notice of Intent- Air Quality Construction Permit #2197-M2 Permit to be Reopened and Modified by
the Department

Dear Sarah Vance:

On April 8, 2024, GCC Rio Grande, Inc. was issued Air Quality Construction Permit #2197-M2 for the Tijeras
Cement Manufacturing Plant located at 11783 NM-337, Tijeras, NM 87059. This letter serves as a notice,
pursuant to NMAC 20.11.41.30, that the permit will be reopened and modified pursuant to NMAC 20.11.41.30
and NMAC 20.11.41.29.

The Department will reopen and amend this permit in order to meet the federal requirements of 40 CFR
51.308(f), Regional Haze Rule. The modified permit is anticipated to be issued by September 25, 2024.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at (505) 767-5625, 228-9754
or via e-mail at bgeorgitsis@cabq.gov.

Sincerely,

6040/0{07{%

Barbara Georgitsis

Senior Environmental Health Specialist
Permitting Division, Air Quality Program
Environmental Health Department
www.cabg.gov



